Meeting Minutes for March 29, 2007
Milton Planning Board

The sixteenth meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2007 was held on Thursday, March 29, 2007, at 6:30 p.m.

In attendance:  Alexander Whiteside, Emily Innes, Bernard J. Lynch, III, J. William Dolan (7:00 p.m.), Edward Duffy, William Clark, Planning Director and Paula Rizzi

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS
a. A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to amend the March 8, 2007 meeting minutes as follows:  On Item #3c, Article TT (Brownfield Planned Unit Development), the Board voted to change the minutes to read “no recommendation” at this time.
A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to accept the March 8, 2007 meeting minutes as amended.
A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to accept the March 20, 2007 meeting minutes as written.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed April 12 and April 26, 2007 as future meeting dates.

3. PUBLIC HEARINGS

a. 6:45 p.m. Approval Not Required for 9 Maple Street

Mr. Clark reviewed the plan submitted to the Zoning Board of Appeals by the Manning family, 9 Maple Street, for a special permit for sub division of their property.  The ZBA granted the permit and the Town Clerk certified that no appeals had been filed in twenty days.
The Board (with the exception of Dr. Dolan who was not in attendance until 7:00 p.m.) signed the plan.

A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to revoke Aaron Henry’s future authority to sign Form A/Approval Not Required Plans on behalf of the Board.
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to authorize William Clark to sign Approval Not Required Plans and Lot Releases on behalf of the Board.

b. 7:00 SCENIC ROAD APPLICATION FOR 2 BRADLEE ROAD

The Board convened a public hearing pursuant to MGL, Chapter 40 s. 15C upon the application of Robert and Jill Mannino, 20 Bradlee Road, who are requesting permission to remove three trees in the public right-of-way to construct a driveway entrance to the property.  Also present were Branch Lane, Tree Warden and Nicholas Carter, Chairman of the Historical Commission.
It was reported by Mr. Clark that the Conservation Commission has no objection to this request.

Mr. Carter reported that the Historical Commission has no objection to this request.

Mr. Lane will rule on the three trees in the public right-of-way that the applicant is requesting to be removed and any other trees in the public right-of-way that will be impacted as a result of the development of this property.

A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted to give Scenic Road approval to this plan and authorized Mr. Clark to sign on behalf of the Board contingent upon the approval by the Tree Warden.
4. OLD BUSINESS


a.

Central Avenue Grant

Mr. Clark reported that the Department of Public Works/Engineering will submit a new plan for the improvements to the Central Avenue business area on Monday at which time the Board of Selectmen will vote on it.  A meeting of the Planning Board will be posted for Monday night so that members can attend the Board of Selectmen’s meeting.
b. Budget Update

It was reported that the recommendation of the Warrant Committee for the Planning Board budget includes $6,000 in funding for meeting coverage and a level funded General Expense line.

a. Fieldstone Lane

The Board met with Paul Sullivan, developer of Fieldstone Lane, regarding a list of items that needs to be completed before the Engineering Department will recommend this as an accepted roadway.

Mr. Sullivan feels that he can complete all of the items that do not have to be completed by project engineer Robert Hannigan.
c. Milton Falls
The Board discussed Milton Falls and expressed its concern for a number of unanswered questions relative to the proposed development of this site.  Mr. Clark will pursue answers to these questions, specifically what is going to be built and who will build it.  He will also request more detail to a partial project list from Mackin & Associates.

5. PLANNING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
a. The Board signed a voucher in payment of two legal ads for the public hearings on the Zoning Articles.

b. Mr. Clark updated the Board on the use of the commercial space at 88 Wharf Street and informed them of an upcoming meeting with the DCR on April 25, 2007 at the Hyde Park Municipal Building regarding the marking of bike lanes on Truman Parkway.
6. ADJOURNMENT

A motion, was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:15 p.m.

